
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: AD/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2004/0618/P (PP) & 3/2004/0619/P (LBC)

	Development Proposed:
	SINGLE STOREY EXTENSION AND REPLACEMENT OF PORCH WITH UTILITY (PP)

SINGLE STOREY DOMESTIC EXTENSION TO PROVIDE LOUNGE, REPLACEMENT OF PORCH WITH UTILITY ROOM AND WC (LBC) AT LOWER WOODCOCKS FARM, YORK LANE, LANGHO

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – Billington & Langho Parish Council does not object to the development plans but questions whether it complies with RVBC planning guidance regarding extensions to barn conversions.  



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	No representations received. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy ENV19 - Listed Buildings.

Lancashire Structure Plan 22(a) - safeguarding listed buildings and their setting.



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	ENV19 and Lancashire Structure Plan 22(a) - safeguarding listed buildings and their setting.



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Lower Woodcocks Farmhouse is a grade II listed house with adjoining barn in the same range.  The house is of two historic build dates (1671 and 1764).  

In 1983 Lower Woodcocks Farmhouse was listed under the threat of demolition and housing redevelopment.  In 1992 listed building consent was granted for an upgrade of acommodation and a conservatory extension.  In April 2004 listed building consent and planning permission were refused for a two storey extension and detached double garage.

In my opinion the proposals are unacceptable.  I am concerned that the special interest of this listed building has been significantly diminished (the applicant commented at the time of the April 2004 applications that internally both the spice cupboard and wattle and daub dividing wall mentioned in the list description have gone).  In my opinion paragraph 3.13 of PPG15 is relevant and would suggest that it may be difficult for this building to sustain further alteration.

The proposed development would significantly compromise the plan form of the building (this includes the proposal to give the conservatory a more permanent appearance).  I am mindful of the justification for development put forward by the agent (see letter) but would recommend refusal of the applications because I believe the building cannot sustain any further significant alteration and specifically because of the harm to historic plan form.



	RECOMMENDATION: That listed building consent and planning permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 





TELEPHONE CLLRS:  YES / NO


DATE:














